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Welcome Back 

Welcome back to term 6! We hope you all had a 

great half term break and enjoyed the sunny 

weather! The children have settled back to school 

this week and it has been lovely seeing them  

playing and learning lots outside. There has been 

a real buzz around the school with lots of                

children telling everyone about their new topics, 

and there has been great excitement in KS2 once 

they found out about their end of year show! The 

sound of songs being learnt and rehearsed could 

be heard throughout the corridors on Wednesday 

afternoon! We can’t wait!   

We are all really looking forward to an exciting 

final summer term of learning!  

Mrs Mackarness 

The Pioneer Federation Governors wish to thank everyone who voted in the ballot for new Parent           
Governors. They are pleased to announce that the following parents have now been voted in: 

Dominic Fawls 

James Street 

Positivity Board  

 

Car Park Reminder 

Please can we remind all parents and visitors to be kind and considerate when driving 
and parking in and around the car park area. We encourage slow speeds and calm and 
conscientious driving for the safety of all. We appreciate your continued support. 

Reminder: May Half-term Vouchers 

 

All free school meal food vouchers from half term need to be redeemed before the 30th June expiry 
date. You do not have to spend your voucher before 30th June, you only need to select the supermarket 
you wish to use by then. If you have any questions, please see Mrs Dann.  



Oak  

This week Oak class have been experimenting with colour and how to make new colours. They explored 
what colours they could make just using the primary colours. They had to add a drop of each colour into 
their petri dish and swirled the colours to see what they had made. They were then able to write up 
their findings. Some of the children went on to explore more colours and what else they could make  
independently.  

 

We have created our own aquarium with lots of unique fish that we designed ourselves. We wanted to 
show you how well the plants in our veg patch are doing. We also have plant pots with things like                
strawberries and tomatoes. You can buy some of our lettuce most days at the key stage 1 gate for 20p a 
bag. We are hoping to raise enough money to buy a hose to help us with our watering. Keep an eye out 
for other veg and flowers coming soon (fingers crossed!)  

 

Class Updates 



Beech 
 
This week in maths, we have been looking at Place value. We used only six counters to see how many 
different ways we could use them to make lots of numbers. We then thought about what the highest or 
lowest number we found was and if there were any patterns. We have also started our new topic about 
famous people, we learnt lots about famous astronauts and also about a famous artist called Any                
Warhol. Look at the Pop Art pictures we drew of ourselves!  



Willow 
 
This week Willow have been working on their French vocabulary, and learning how to explain the  
weather in French which was rather fitting for this week, since there has been gorgeous sunshine (il y a 
du soleil). They have also been learning how to take notes in RE whilst we were learning about Judaism 
and all the traditions to do with being Jewish.  



Sycamore 

Sycamore Class ended last term by finishing their maze baseboard designs in DT. They had painted their                   
backboards and used cutting skills to create the maze pathway around their design. The class enjoyed using             
marbles to play their games!  

Learning Powers 

Our Learning Powers are Sophia in Oak, Elijah in Beech, Olivia in Willow and Jack in Sycamore. Well done 

to you all! 

Learning Powers Next Week 

Our Learning Powers for next week are, Alicia and Ophelia in Oak, Sophie in Beech, Molly in 

Willow and Ryan in Sycamore!  



Dates For Your Diary! 

 
June 2021 
w/c 14th - Year 6 Bikeability  
 
July 2021 
8th Summer production 2.30pm and 6.30pm (details to follow) 
14th FGB meeting 
16th Reports out to parents 
16th Sycamore trip to Branching Out 
20th Parent consultations-reports only 
22nd End of term 6 and Leavers’ service (details to follow) 
23rd Inset Day 



INSET and Term Dates for 2021-22 



 



 



 


